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The April meeting is at the   
Carlisle Reservation Visitor Center 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, April 10th, 7:00pm 
Please arrive starting at 6:30pm,  

to assist SEPA sale set up.    
Please remember to bring your tea or coffee cup. 

APRIL PROGRAM 

FIBER RELOCATION!!! 
Clean out your stash!  Bring to trade, 
sell, give away!  Find new treasures! 

SEPA SALE!!! 
 John and Linda Gates, representing SEPA (Santa Elena 
Program of Accompaniment), will be in attendance at Fiber 
Relocation at the Tuesday, April 10th meeting.  They will have 
tables of colorful handwoven Guatemalan textiles (shoulder 
bags, sets of place mats, tortilla (bread) cloths, large kitchen 
towels, scarfs and other items) for sale. 

 John spent two weeks in Guatemala over late January and 
February: so many of these items are new.  Remember that 
income from sales goes back into educational programs 
(scholarships and teachers' salaries) for the members of two 
returned refugee villages of Santa Elena and Copal AA.  Think 
early Christmas presents or other gifts. 

 Thanks for your past and future support of SEPA and 
Guatemalans so desperately in need. Yes, gracias!



April 2018 President Perspective 

 Happy Spring!  Dye Day was a great event.  We had about 20 members dyeing all 
sorts of yarn and items from t-shirts to socks.  Big thanks to Karen Long and Betsy Bruce 
for organizing the dyes.  Thanks to Kelly for taking photos for Gina.  Also, thanks to all the 
members who helped get tables ready and helped with clean up.  I can’t wait to see all the 
dyed items and especially the rainbow fiber for our service project. 
 Our March Spin-In was a successful event.  It was a spinning, weaving, demo and 
networking day.  We had at least 25 visitors and ended with a beautiful woven wall hanging.  
Thanks to Beth H., Ed R., Betsy B., Missy M., Irena T., Stephen P. and Gina T. for helping to 
organize the demos.  (and anyone else who helped!)  I met a volunteer from Lima Village 
and would love for LOCO to demonstrate at the village.  (more info. later) 
  
 In January, I gave a special shout-out to Gina for not only organizing our newsletter, 
but for taking in any correspondence we send her way.  There is a list-serve etiquette that 
we should be following.  Here are some suggested “rules”: 
 •Use caution when discussing items. Information posted on the lists is available for all 

to see, and comments are subject to libel, slander, and antitrust laws. 
 •Do not post commercial messages on any listserv. Contact people directly with 

product and service information if you believe it would help them. 
 •Please note carefully all items listed in the disclaimer and legal rules, particularly 

regarding the copyright ownership of information posted to the list. 
 •Remember that  e-mail list participants have the right to reproduce postings to this 

listserv. 
 •Do not distribute any SPAM, solicitation, jokes, chain letters, petitions for signatures 

or letters relating to pyramid schemes, missing persons or once-in-a-lifetime deals. 
 •Send your message only to the most appropriate list(s). Do not spam several lists 

with the same message. 
 •Do not use the listserv to invite the entire list to join your social network (Facebook, 

Myspace, Linkedin, etc). You may invite individuals to join your network but may not 
invite the entire list. 

 •Include a signature tag on all messages. Include your name, affiliation, location, and 
e-mail address. 

 •Only send a message to the entire list when it contains information that benefits 
everyone. 

  
 I don’t know of any issues we have had regarding our listserv, but it is always good to 
have an etiquette reminder.  We have to be careful of copyright issues when sending 
information from another source.  And, it is fine for us to post items for sale if they pertain to 
the mission of our guild.   
  
 See you in April with lots of goodies for our swap day. 

Barb Enos



LOCO GUILD March 2018 MINUTES 

President Barb Enos opened the short business meeting asking for the February minutes to 
be approved. Nancy Kuhar moved; missy Merrill seconded; motion passed. We discussed 
the Saturday March 17 Spin In at FAVA. Ann Hauser asked for a few more to sign up for 
refreshments for May, June and November.

Remember to sign up for classes at Wooster Great Lakes Fiber in May. Membership chair 
Jean made more name tags. There was a motion by Ann Hauser for the guild to buy 2 
blending boards to be part of our guild supplies; second by Jean; motion passed. The 
meeting was adjourned; delicious refreshments were enjoyed. The rest of the evening was 
delightfully spent dyeing fibers, yarns, etc. There was no show and tell.

Respectfully submitted, Sara Twining LOCO secretary

2018 DYE DAY





ANNUAL FAVA SPIN-INA great thanks and congratulations to many 
for this event.  Many thanks to Kathleen 
Jackson, the executive Director of FAVA, 
who gave us the space at FAVA. Some of 
the kids who wove on Betsy’s loom 
presented the weaving to her at the end of 
the event. (see picture below)  

Thanks to Petra Soesemann, the artist who 
shared her stunning work with us, and 
whose space we shared.  She stopped by 
to visit with us.  She is standing in this 
picture on the far right.  

Thanks to all the guild members who 
volunteered their time and skill to share 
with the community and each other.   The 
whole day was about interaction.  New and 
experienced guild members shared time 
and knowledge with other guild members, 
and the guests who came to visit and learn, 
and try out several of the skills.  There were 
looms to try, beautiful fiber art on the  walls, 
and so many different fibers being spun…

I was asked by several guild members to 
send a special thanks to Missy Merril. 
She was demonstrating the drop spindle
to kids, adults, and college students.
She was circled all afternoon, non-stop, 
by many participants learning and trying 
and got everyone of them to walk away
with a new art form, or an appreciation for 
the craft.   
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Tuesdays with Beth 
Hines….
The location is Beth Hines' 
studio, and there are people who 
come most Tuesday's to work on 
their fiber art and basket making 
projects. Beth Makes a very nice 
lunch for all of us.and the cost is 
only $5. 
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The Hines Sheep Co. 
Tom, Beth and Holly Hines 

10735 LaGrange 
Road, Elyria, OH 
44035 
(440) 458-4049 

Fleece of champion 
Columbias and 
Southdowns and Natural 
Sheep (black) Roving, 
skins yarn, freezer lamb, 
jerky.  By Appointment 

President:  
Barb Enos  (440)935-1976 
benos@oberlin.net 

Vice President:   
Karen Long 440-775-0201 
karen@oberlin.net 

Treasurer: 
Missy Merril 440-774-3562 
missle05@yahoo.com 

Secretary:  
Sara Twining 440-647-2795 
saraawt@gmail.com  

Workshops:  
Beth Hines 440-458-4049 
hinessheep@windstream.net 
Ed Rowe 216-269-5413 
Erowe132@aol.com 

Programs:  
Elizabeth Yasaki,  
eayasaki@gmail.com  
Jean Ohlenbush,  
catweaver@twc.com,  
216-798-3026  
Kathy Webb,  
kwebb31579@gmail.com,  
419-577-7899 

Public Relations: OPEN 

Library:  
Pat Serio, midwife@oberlin.net  
440-799-1712 

Demonstrations: 
Chris Strekely, 330-416-8195,           
Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com 

Membership:   
Jean Crawford, 440-670-1724 
Jeancrw8@aol.com  

Sunshine:   
Christine Bruce 440-458-8092 
christybspinall@yahoo.com 

Guild Equipment:   
Julie Bragg 440-647-2335 
jb76quilts@msn.com 

Refreshments:   
Ann Hauser 440-476-4675 
meandruffy@yahoo.com  

Historian:  
Ruth Steinacker,  
419-934-5726 
Sdrls75@gmail.com  

Fiber Samples:   
Kathy Webb 419-684-7056 
kwebb31579@gmail.com 

Newsletter/Website:   
Gina Talandis  
505-250-9431 
darzas@juno.com 

Web-mistress: 
Donna Holmes, 
donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com 

Ginko Gallery                                             
  Liz Burgess 
 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH 44074                  
  (440) 774-3117                                           

 Local Artists’ Work,    
Studio Space, Art  Supplies 

Donations appreciated 
for the 
kittens.   

Ed the Wheel 
Healer 
Maker of Great Wheels 
Mender of All Things 
Spinning 
Ed Rowe 
45485 Hughes Rd. 
Oberlin, OH 44074 
(440) 774-3210 
(216) 269-5413

Please	remember	to	shop	
at	the	Woolery	thru	the	
icon	on	our	homepage,			
http://locoguild.com

Fiber artists will be fiber 
artists no matter how 
they feel…..Missy Merril 
was home sick for awhile 
this month.  And much to 
my dogs dismay, she was 
bored and had a crochet 
hook in hand…..  
UNICORN HATS!?!?!?!
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